Written and edited by Frank Self, president, Board of Directors, who is solely responsible for any errors in
judgment and in presentation. Documents have been copied as written, mistakes and all, with no [sic]
notices. Names of unit owners and board members have been hidden, for reasons of privacy, except

for Frank Self's name. June, 2011.

With the end of his last term of office in July, 2017, Frank Self ceased writing and editing this website,
with the exception of the new section “More Information,” which contains photographs and two items: one
dated 2018, one dated 2020.



